
BATHROOMS 

We expect work on the women’s toilets to begin on Monday 28 June.  While this work is in 

progress, the women will use the men’s toilets and the men are requested to use the disability 

toilet (as can anyone else who wishes to use it!)     

WAIKANAE/PARAPARAUMU INTERCLUB  

The annual tournament between Waikanae and Paraparaumu is to be held at Paraparaumu on 

Sunday 11 July at 1.30pm.   It is not a graded tournament, just an afternoon of play between 

the two clubs when we hope to retain the shield.  All players are welcome and lots are needed 

so don’t hold back.  We want to field as many players as possible.  All Waikanae players will 

be seated.  

Please email your entries to me on adydale@xtra.co.nz  or, once we are back in the 

clubhouse, on the sheet on the top table.  The deadline for entries is Tuesday 6 July. 

REGIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS 

A team of eight has been chosen to represent the club at the Wellington Regional 

Championships (unfortunately also being held on Sunday 11 July.)  Our representatives are  

Maureen Pratchett and Vivienne Cannell (Open) 

Graham Cheater and Pryor Rowland (Open Restricted)| 

Miriam Lewin and Adrienne Dale (Intermediate) 

Shelley Ross and Vicky Boffa (Junior) 

We wish these members the best of luck against the other clubs in the region.  

Stay well 

Ady Dale 

President  
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